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1. Introduction 
 

A Royal Proclamation was issued by HM the Queen on 11th November 2020 announcing an 
additional bank holiday on Friday 3rd June 2022 to facilitate celebrations to mark HM the 
Queen’s 70th anniversary as monarch, her Platinum Jubilee. The proclamation also 
announced that the late Spring bank holiday on Monday 30th May 2020 would move to 
Thursday 2nd June 2022. 

 
 
2.  Background 
  

Staff within the Valuation Joint Board have six fixed public holidays, two days at New Year, 
two days at Easter and two days at Christmas. The remaining 6 public holidays are ‘floating 
days’ and can be taken at any time during the year. Within the Joint Board there is no 
contractual entitlement to the public holiday for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, it is therefore 
for the Board to determine whether to recognise the day as a day of no work requirement. 
Similar arrangements were made for the Royal Wedding in April 2011 and the Queen’s 
Diamond Jubilee in 2012. 
 
The late Spring bank holiday is normally a ‘floating day’ for Joint Board staff that they are free 
to choose when to take rather than a fixed public holiday. It would be my intention to approve 
all applications from staff who wish to use a floating day on Thursday 2nd June   
 
 

2. Recommendations 
 

i. The Board are requested to approve Friday 3rd June as a day of no work requirement. 
ii. The Board are asked to note that all applications from staff who wish to use a floating 

day on Thursday 2nd June will be approved  
 
 
Robert Nicol 
Assessor and Electoral Registration Officer 
9th November 2021 
 
For further information please contact Robert Nicol at 07483921232 or via email at 
Robert.nicol@renfrewshire-vjb.gov.uk  
 


